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UNIVERSITY OF IOANNINA

Press Office
Press Release
Ioannina, 14th July 2010

We are sad to announce that last month incidents of poisoning of stray dogs took place in the university campus. The incidents occurred on 07-06-2010 with seven poisoned dogs and on 29-06-2010 with further three. The dead animals were found in different areas of the campus. 

It has to be stressed that the abundance of space and greenery of the University of Ioannina –the university campus is the largest in Greece with 3500000 sq.  m. and a total sheltered space of ~235000 sq.m - has made our campus home to a number of stray animals, especially dogs, which are usually carelessly left in this area by unscrupulous owners. These animals have been sterilized, provided with food and water and taken care of by the members of our academic community, despite repeated accusations and complaints of attacks to students and staff members.
Furthermore, in contrast to university campuses worldwide which operate with private safety officers who provide ongoing campus patrol services and monitor the security and general safety of the campus (both open and sheltered spaces), the University campus of Ioannina is open and accessible to every citizen – as is every campus of all public Universities in Greece -. The security of the premises is entrusted to a total of 4 administrative staff members who work shifts and can only patrol the area around the main entrance gate of the campus during the night hours.

The University of Ioannina, in an effort to cope with the sad issue of stray animals abandoned at his premises, took the initiative in cooperation with the Prefectural Authorities to establish on its grounds a shelter (6.000 sq. m.) for homeless animals. The animal shelter, which is almost completed and will come shortly into operation, is of paramount importance, especially since all nearby municipalities had denied the establishment of such a settlement on their grounds.
Finally, after the incidents have been occurred the Administration of our University has immediately initiated an inquiry and has informed the Public Prosecutor in order to take legitimate measures and shed light on this hideous case.
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